
 

February 12, 2018 
 
Senator Kerry Donovan 
State of Colorado 
Via email kerry.donovan.senate@state.co.us 
 
 
Dear Senator Donovan, 
 
Greetings from home, and thanks for all the important work that you are doing in 
Denver.  I am writing to share our support for SB18-117 -- a bill that will deliver a much-
needed and updated greenhouse gas inventory for the State of Colorado.  The current 
statewide inventory does not reflect recently adopted Colorado laws and policies. SB18-
117 will require the Department of Public Health and Environment to create biannual 
reports on greenhouse gas emissions in Colorado, by sector. This will, in turn, put 
Colorado in a stronger position to monitor GHG emissions toward the successful pursuit 
of meeting 2025 reduced emission goals.  
 
The Town of Vail supports SB-117.  In addition to the statewide benefits of having more 
accurate monitoring information, this bill will enable local governments like the Town of 
Vail to more accurately gauge how localized efforts are contributing to statewide 
reductions.  Thank you, Senator, for advancing this important legislation … we truly 
appreciate your dedication to this very important issue.  
 
Very Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Dave Chapin, Mayor  
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